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1. Speaker Event – Law and Technology: Opportunities and Challenges 

Last term we hosted our first speaker event for the year. The event was a question and 
answer style panel and we were extremely fortunate to be joined by leading academics and 
practising solicitors. We had a fantastic turnout and feedback was overwhelmingly positive 
from both students who attended and the speakers themselves.   

2. Relationship with Student Admin 

So far this year we have seen the LSS’ relationship with the College of Law Student 
Administration team grow. I have been meeting regularly with Student Admin and the CoL 
Reps to gain a greater understanding of the changes occurring in the law school. This also 
provides a valuable opportunity for the LSS to make sure the student voice is heard and to 
ensure changes will have a positive affect on the student experience.  

3. Collaboration with Careers Portfolio  

This term the Education Portfolio is working with the Careers Portfolio to complete subject 
info graphs. This initiative was started last year and summarises the potential job 
opportunities and suggested electives students can take based on compulsory law courses. 
This is expected to be completed near the end of this term to be distributed to students. 

4. Speaker Event Number Two  

The Education Portfolio is hosting our final speaker event later this term. It will be another 
panel style forum after the success of our previous event. Stay tuned for more details! 

 

 

 


